HVHS Site Council April Meeting

To: TRSD School Board

From: Hidden Valley High School Site Council

Re: April Site Council Meeting

Date: April 12,2017

Chairperson: Daye Stone

Members Present: Daye Stone, Susie Biller, Ben Bickle, Carla Carter, Nicole Brown, and Rob Saunders
Members Absent: Raynee Wilson

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 pm by Daye Stone at HVHS with the pledge of allegiance. The minutes
from the previous meeting were read and Nicole made a motion to accept the minutes, Ben seconded the
motion and the minutes were approved unanimously.

Daye shared a lot of inquiring is coming from the Daily Courier about the soft ball field. We do have the
$52,000 to complete the project. Weather has slowed the project down. We cannot get tractors in there to
cut the curtain drain, they would sink. It is to wet to haul rock. We have fund raised $30,000 additionally for
the softball field and have in-kind dollars as well. We will be staring as soon as the season is complete and will
be finished in June.

Our staffing is status quo. We have a temporary .86 social studies that will be posted as a .5 social studies
position and a temporary .86 foreign language that will be posted as a 1.0 foreign language.

All the block and mud for the footings has been delivered for the entry gate. We have a concrete person that
will be volunteering his time and expertise.

Our kids are making progress on gathering work samples for their student led conferences. Advisor teachers
are scheduling with students and parents. Our students watched a video of a student led conference and are
practicing for the evening.

We discusses next year filming our kids and sending out calendar information to parents in a U-tube video or
another type of live show link where parents will be more informed in a fun and educational way for our kids.
We currently show our announcements in the hallway outside of the office and a different set of
announcements in the commons students create in Student Leadership class and another focus on special
student recognition in our front office. We are always searching for better ways to get information to parents
about school functions, educational opportunities, senior, college and graduation information.

Daye is attending a grading task force with James Powers, Raynee Wilson, Loralyn Townes and Sandra Wright.
They will be attending the Rick Wormelli Conference.

We are working diligently to get all of our parents signed up to use Parent Assist. We will have computers set
up during our conferences so parents can log on while they are here.



Josephine County Sheriff’s are donating to the high schools items that were confiscated. They can donate
them to our Booster Clubs and they want us to auction them off. The proceeds will be split with North Valley
and Hidden Valley. lllinois Valley has chosen not to participate in the project. The Booster Clubs got together
and moved all of the items out of the Sheriff’s building to Jerome Prairie. The date of the auction will be
coming.

We are looking for a date in October to hold our Annual Dinner Auction for Booster Club. The funds raised
support the facility project.

We created indicators as a group FC 3.4 and Daye entered them into Indystar. 3.4 is School staff will educate
families and provide needed resources for supporting their children’s learning.

The task’s we are and will continue to implement are 24% of our teachers will use text apps to communicate
with parents about progress or information leading up with supporting student achievement. We will send
Synervoice message out to update school information to parents, we update the website weekly. We will
deliver information to students that in written form as well as electronically. We will create and display a
parent survey and student led conferencing will happen every student in grades 9-11 in the spring. Increase in
number of parents logged on to Parent Vue, our goal is 100% of parents connected. Staff will communicate
with parents about attendance and staff will notify parents during career related learning experience on a
more personal level.

Next month we will address another objective and plans for improvement.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:15 pm.



